
The honored volunteer for the 

November-December newsletter 

is Norman Shaner.  Norman has 

been on the Jerseyville Festival 

committee and Valentine's Dinner 

committee for several years.  He 

is a member of the band 

“Remember Then” which has 

provided entertainment for both 

the Jerseyville Festival and the 

Valentine’s Dinner. Norman has 

donated many hours for other 

center activities, including the 

Easter Egg Hunt and Halloween 

Party.   
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He has also worked with the 

maintenance committee on several 

building and grounds projects.  He 

is always willing to lend a hand 

wherever needed.  Thank you 

Norman Shaner for your dedicated 

service. 

 

 

Honored Volunteer 

  

 
 Another Jerseyville Festival comes to an end.  On Saturday, 
October 4th, despite the cold weather, many came out to enjoy 
home cooked food and appreciate music from several local 
musical groups including Jerseyville Jammers, Jimmy Howson, 
Remember Then, The Hart Brothers, Country Sunshine, and the 
Swinging Seniors of Meigs County.  Jerry Foster, chair of the 
event, reported that there was a profit of $3,000.00 regardless of 
the adverse weather.  Highlights of the event included the many 
contests.  Pie contest winners were awarded engraved glass pie 
plates and cash awards:  Tammy Foster won first prize of $30 in 
the pie contest, and June Coe took the $20 second and $10 third 
prizes.  Hayden Cornwell won $400 from the Cow Patty Bingo, 
while Garry King won $200 from the Calf Patty Bingo.  Pam 
Hatfield won the "Converging Corners" quilt raffle, which was 
donated by the “Seams Like Home Quilters” and Susan Holmes, 
quilter.  Rose Grueser had the second name drawn for the small 
quilted wall hanging.  Anthony Gilliam won the Cub Cadet 
battery-powered string trimmer, which was donated by All-Power 
Equipment.  Finally, Rita Withem won $171 in the 50:50 split-the-
pot. 
 

Jerseyville Festival 

 

Seams Like Home Quilters who pieced 

"Converging Corners". Back row L to R, 

Brenda Ruth, Teresa Faires Winning, Pam 

Hatfield, June Coe, Debbie Boggs, Irene 

Dishong. Front row L to R: Brenda 

Kennedy, Nina Huffman. Susan Holmes 

(not pictured) quilted the quilt. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=1539739136261352&set=gm.746956882006372&type=1


SCCA News – Jerseyville Festival 
 

 

 

 

 
Submitted by Gail Jordan and Jerry Foster 

The Jerseyville Festival committee wants to thank everyone who contributed to the success of the festival this year.  Committee members this 

year included Jerry Foster (chair), Manuel Grueser, Fran Moxley (kitchen), Boyd Ruth (music), Norm Shaner, Teresa Winning, Peggy Rist, and 

Gail Jordan.   

Special thanks to Dan and Janet King for once again permitting us to use their property for parking.   

Thanks to those who volunteered in the kitchen including:  Fran and Phil Moxley, Pat Davidson, Joyce Pae, Karen Jones, Rhonda Meeks, June 

Coe, Debbie McAdoo, Peggy Rist, Grace Dorst, Roberta Henderson, Kim Montle, and Rose Grueser.  Several also donated baked goods as did 

Glenna Grim, Linda King, and Robin Krivesti.  Sean Bobo and his friend Justin washed dishes all day and emptied trash.  Wayne Pae, Walter 

Jones, Richard Coe and Joe Davidson collected the money from the food sales in the kitchen.  Zack Dorst sold concessions outdoors. 

Thanks to the many other members and nonmembers who volunteered or donated to this event.  Since quite a few were involved in multiple 

ways, a simple list without specifics follows:  Ralph Calvert, Gary Dunfee, Nina Huffman, Irene Dishong, Mary Smith, Debbie Boggs, Brenda 

Ruth, Garry King, Henry Brown, Allan Snyder, Marvin Marty, Janet Bell, Lisa Radford, Steve Skidmore, Sherry Chase, Tammy Foster, Robin 

Krivesti, Alex Couladis, Wyatt Radford, Sherman Henderson, Don Randolph, Travis Foster, Tom Winning, Shirley Webb, Mar Boivin, Ron Ervin, 

Larry’s Doghouse, All-Power Equipment, Buckley Brothers, and Bedrock Rentals. 

Thanks also to our entertainers this year:  Jerseyville Jammers, Jimmy Howson, Remember Then, The Hart Brothers, Country Sunshine, and the 

Swinging Seniors of Meigs County. 

Finally, thanks to anyone else who helped out and was left off the list – I’m sure there are some -- our apologies.  It took every one of us to pull 

this event off, especially with the weather conditions and the many competing local festivals this year.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tammy Foster – 1st place Pie 

Baking Contest with Jill Thompson 

June Coe – 2nd and 3rd place Pie Baking 

Contest with Jill Thompson 



SCCA News 
  

Friends Helping Friends 

 

We Need Your E-mail Addresses 

Submitted by Pat Davidson 
We continue to appreciate and value the 
generous support of Mrs. Coen, through 
her bequest to the Center.  Work 
continues on modernizing the kitchen 
and making it as efficient and attractive 
as we can.  Two more movable drawer 
units will be delivered by the end of 
October, then we'll re-group and decide 
what's next on our wish list--ceiling 
repair? painting and replacing 
baseboard?  replacing curtains with 
window shades?  We're in the 
"attractive" stage of this project now.  It 
was a pleasure to use the new 
equipment and arrangements during the 
Jerseyville Festival! 
 
Cause for celebration--we have replaced 
the front doors, the transom units above 
them, the door to the furnace/boiler 
room, and the front door into the 
cafeteria.  All the new doors have 
sweeps to help keep out drafts and rain 
and locks have been updated.  The 
contractor, Hoon Inc., was able to 
salvage the transom units above the old 
doors; one will be put on display 
somewhere in the Center, and the other 
will be dismantled and the individual, 
diamond-shaped glass panes will be 
used for door prizes at the Alumni 
Banquet next spring.  As a result of this 
project, we look forward to reduced 
heating bills this winter, and to increased 
security throughout the coming years, all 
thanks to Mrs. Coen's bequest. 

Renovations 

Thanks to Mrs. Coen’s Bequest 

Howdy folks,  

We usually send out info that is not included in the newsletter 

or info that falls between issues via email. Lately a large 

number of emails are coming back undeliverable. To make sure 

you are getting the news as soon as possible, we would like all 

of our members to send us an email. Send to 

leuces@windstream.net and make sure everyone is in the loop. 

This is Fran Moxley's email and she will compile the list. 

Thanks.   

Submitted by Fran Moxley 

Please come out and help our neighbors 

in Coolville.  The Friends and Neighbors 

Food Bank in Coolville is desperately 

low.  They are in need of nonperishable 

food and personal items.  For more 

information, contact Ray Baker at 740-

331-2070. 
 

Facebook Page 

The Shade Community Center has a 
Facebook Page.   

 

“Like” us at “Shade Community 

Center”. 

 

We keep you up to date on past and 

future events.  In addition, we send out 

valuable information for you  

and your family.   
 

mailto:leuces@windstream.net


SCCA News – December Events and News   

  

Holiday Bazaar 

Parents, Grandparents, Aunts and Uncles, 

bring your little ones and come enjoy a 

morning with Santa at the Shade Community 

Center on December 6 from 9:00 am to 11:30 

am.  We begin with Breakfast with Santa from 

9:00 am to 10:30 am in the cafeteria with help 

from Santa’s elves and Mrs. Santa.  After 

breakfast, your little ones can enjoy making a 

craft with one of Santa’s reindeer on the 

second floor of the center from 9:30 am – 

11:30 am. From 10:30 am – 11:30 am, Santa 

will be available for pictures with your child.  

Breakfast is free to those who bring a 

nonperishable item to help with a local food 

bank.  All others, we ask that you give a 

donation.  Children (and adults) will enjoy a 

breakfast at the Reindeer Buffet of Santa 

pancakes, sausage links, Santa Fruit sticks and 

beverage.  Make this a memorable time for 

that special child in your life. Reservations are 

encouraged by calling or texting Rhonda 

Meeks at 740-590-7705, messaging her on 

Facebook or e-mailing her at 

rhondameeks23@yahoo.com.  Walk-ins are 

welcome.     

 
 

Christmas Potluck 

Breakfast with Santa 

 

Special SCCA Gifts for 

Christmas  
 

SCCA Cookbooks, under the direction of 

Fran Moxley, with the help of Karen Jones and 

Peggy Grueser, are available for purchase.  This 

cookbook is a wonderful collection of recipes of 

current and past members of our community.  It 

would make a great present for friends and 

relatives and is available now for mailing - just in 

time for Christmas (See the order form insert 

for details). 
 

 

SCCA Blackwood Covered Bridge 

Jerseyville T-Shirts, are available for 

purchase and would make good Christmas gifts.  

Short-sleeves are $13 and long-sleeves are $15 

(See the order form insert for details). 

 

Come and join us at the Shade Community Center on 
December 13th at 5:30 pm for a Christmas Potluck.   
Table service, drinks and meat will be provided by the 
community center and the senior citizens.  Each family 
is asked to bring potluck to share with others.   Adults 
can enjoy an evening of Bingo, while the children do 
crafts with Heidi.  Adults are asked to bring a 
wrapped “white elephant” gift as a Bingo prize.  
Santa will be making his appearance at the Breakfast 
with Santa on December 6th and will not be available 
at the Christmas Potluck.     

 
 

The Holiday Bazaar will be on 

December 6th from 10:00 am to 

3:00 pm.  Concessions will be 

available.  Cost for the space is 

$15, with an 8 foot table 

provided.  If anyone has questions 

or needs a vendor application, 

email, text or call Tammy Foster.  
 

fosterhome63@gmail.com  

740-590-0411.  
 

mailto:rhondameeks23@yahoo.com
mailto:fosterhome63@gmail.com


SCCA News – Halloween Party               

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                          

 

 

 

 

Approximately 300 people attended this year’s Halloween 

Party at the Shade Community Center on Saturday, 

October 25.  From screams in the haunted house, to 

singing Elvises, laughing clowns and colorful ladybugs, it 

was apparent that everyone was having a good time.  In 

addition, there were door prizes, raffles, games for kids, 

split the pot, costume judging and treats for all.  This 

year’s winner of split-the-pot was won by Jerry Foster, 

who went home with $195. 
 

Thank you to the following businesses and 
individuals for volunteering their time and/or 

donations  
of money or gifts 

Buzz Grim, White’s Mill, Ohio Valley Trading Supply, 

Pete’s BP, Jim Fuller, Lodi General, McGrath Truck 

and Tractor, Jack’s Septic Service, Sickel’s Sanitation, 

Dan Sickels Inc., Douglas Farm Supplies, Alex 

Couladis, Intelliwave, Barefoot Rental Company, 

Sears, Appalachian Tire, Huddle Tire, Kellog’s – Cory 

White and Nikki Foster, Hart’s Tech Center, Sickel’s 

Septic Tank, Roberta Henderson, Precision 

Automotive, Shade Winery, DP Dough, Janet and 

Kenny Bell, Alexander Leo Club, On Tracks, Athens 

Harley Shop, Marlesia Boivin, Bev Boivin, Katie, 

Kendall and Kara Meeks, Gail Jordan, SCCA Senior’s 

Group, Wendy’s, Cornwell Jewelry, Ohio University 

Inn & Conference Center, Lions Club, Floor and 

Moore, Cantrell Honey, Athens Insurance, Tammy & 

Jerry Foster, Norm Shaner, Florence Grueser, Shane 

Foster, Shane Anglin, Athens Paint and Decorating, 

MAC’s Thrifty Store, Ohio Valley Trading Supply, 

Jerry Foster’s Pens and Things, Robin and Hunter 

Krivesti, Travis and Nikki Foster, Sara Smith, R.C. 

Barnhart, Betsy Baringer, Roger Howard, Hoon Inc., 

Tim Lavelle DDS, All Power, Athens Veterinary 

Clinic, Richland Auto Parts, Furniture Half Off, Stop 

N’ Cop, Larry’s Dawg House,  Craig and Brenda 

Dorst, Grace Dorst, Rose and Manuel Grueser, Jean 

Hayes, June and Richard Coe, Teresa Winning, Karen 

and Walter Jones, Dylan Boivin, Heather Grove, Rita 

Withem, Annie Kyle, Trent Llewelyn, Damen Haning, 

Matt Mendenhall, Kinlin Dixon and Fred Wooten.  

 
 

Shade Halloween Party 

7
th

 – 12
th

 Grade 

Adult  

4
th

 – 6
th

 Grade  

2
nd

 – 3rd Grade 

K – 1
st

 Grade 

3-4 yr. 

3-4 yr. 

NB – 2 yr 

NB – 2 yr.  

NB – 2 yr.  

Winners 



Candidates for 2015 Officers 
 

 

 

 

Marvin Marty 

Nominee for President 

For those that may not know, I’m Marvin Marty, and I’m a candidate for the Office of President for the Shade Community Center 

Association.  Our bylaws require a short “biography” of the candidates, so here’s mine. Graduated with a B.A. from Ohio 

University, class of “73”, returned to Athens County in 1980.  For the past 22 years, I’ve been employed as the Sales and Parts 

Manager for Holt BMW, a small motorcycle shop in Canaanville.  Co-Chairman for the first two PawPaw Festivals in Albany.  

Past multi-term President for both the Albany Riding Club, and the Athens County Chapter of the Ohio Horsemen’s Council.  In 

addition, served one term as Vice-President for the Riding Club, and one term of Secretary for the OHC.  Also was Recording 

Secretary for the SCCA for one term.  Although I’ve lived in Shade for 11-13 years, I have grown very fond of the area, and am 

proud to be able to call it home.  My wife and I have tried to be active in the Center’s activities, as much as a farm schedule will 

allow, and wholly support its continued success.  I have thoroughly enjoyed “running” the open gym program, and have become 

very close with some of the younger members of our community, who I hope will become the future for our Center.  As for my 

vision for the Center, I view it to be less about what the community can do for the Center, and more about what the Center can do 

for the Community.  We have a remarkable resource here, and a wonderful collection of neighbors to help it succeed.   

 

Peggy Rist 

Nominee for Vice President 

I was born and raised in Athens Co. and attended Shade Local School from the first grade through my sophomore year. My class 

was the second graduating class from Alexander High School. I went on to get a Bachelors in Education at Ohio University and 

taught Elementary school at Nelsonville-York, where I taught 1st grade for 3 years, 3rd grade for 1 year and 2nd grade for 26 

years.  I retired in 2002 to help care for my father who was suffering from Alzheimer’s and now spend time being my mother’s 

right hand as she is 86 and needs a little help with things.   If chosen for this position, I will do my best to perform its duties. 

Unless it is like running for the Princess at the old Shade School Carnival, because I don’t think I could fill that little notebook and 

collect those dimes again. Serving as Vice President of the SCCA for the past three years has been a pleasant experience.  I am 

now better equipped to perform the duties of the position. I appreciate your votes and, if re-elected, I will do my best to support 

the ideals of the Association. 

 

Pat Davidson  

Nominee for Recording Secretary  
I am a lifelong resident of Lodi Township and attended Shade School in grades 1-8. I was Vice-President of the SCCA in 2005 

and 2006, and have served as President since 2009. My work with the Association has been very rewarding and I look forward to 

continuing my involvement as recording secretary. 

 

Alex Couladis 

Nominee for Treasurer 

I am a lifetime resident of Athens County where I have been a CPA in private practice for 32 years. I was Treasurer of the SCCA 

during its first 3 years and again 2010 - 2014. I am running again with the hope to help the SCCA maintain a solid financial future. 

 

Heidi Marty 

Nominee for Corresponding Secretary  
I, Heidi Marty, have been nominated for the Corresponding Secretary of the SCCA. I have been a member since the night the Lodi 

Township Trustees agreed to take over ownership of the old Shade School.  I was also on the original committee that started the 

Jerseyville Festival and helped with the name.  Although I wasn't born in Athens County or Ohio, this area has become my home 

and I have a great love for Lodi and its residents. I was a member of the Saddle Slickers 4-H Club (formed by Alton Hanning in 

1954) under Beulah/Shorty Meeks, William Kane and Dave/ Trudy Montle and am now an advisor.  I'm very excited about the 

coming year's events and am hoping to see more of our area residents taking part.  

 
 

Election of officers for the Shade Community Center will take place at the 
 December 10th meeting. 

Please come out and vote. 
 

  



September, 2014 Meeting Minutes  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 Members present: Tammy Foster, Jerry Foster, Manuel Grueser, Richard Grim, Glenna Grim, Tom 

Winning, Teresa Winning, Gail Jordan, Rhonda Meeks, Malcolm Grueser, Steve Kane, Peggy 

Grueser, Grace Dorst, Fran Moxley, Peggy Rist, Pat Davidson, Walter Jones, Alex Couladis, Roberta 

Henderson, Richard Coe, June Coe, Robin Krivesti, and Debbie McAdoo. 

 Pledge of Allegiance led by Pat Davidson. 

 Minutes of the August meeting were reviewed. Malcolm moved that they be approved as submitted, 

Rhonda seconded, motion passed. 

 Alex reported the checking account balance of $14,575.38. Current project/building expenses in the 

area of $8500. The Center has received the FINAL distribution of $25,000 of the Coen bequest. This 

money was placed in the savings account to be used for building improvements. 

 Fran noted that she sent a number of thank you cards throughout the month. 

 Peggy circulated the events calendar, edits and additions came from the floor. 

 There was no report from the Senior Association. 

 Fran gave update on the Cookbook project - It is at the printer, should have copies for the Jerseyville 

Festival. 

 Maintenance Committee reported that Ralph and Walter have been painting the outside benches and 

picnic tables. A pine tree near the fence was removed. Three flags have been replaced, parking area 

work continues. Gail said that we have had computer issues, he took one in for repair, cost of $65.00. 

Boilers have been checked and certified for another year. 

 History Group reported the upcoming Auto Tour on Saturday, 9/13/14. 

 The door replacement project is to begin this week (September 10-?). 

 Distribution of the revised By-Laws and Standing rules was tabled until October. 

 Jerry said the committee for Jerseyville Festival will be peeling apples on 9/14/14 for the apple 

butter. Outdoor setup for the festival will begin on Saturday, Sept. 27, ongoing until the festival, then 

focus on cleanup. Gail had new tee shirts to be sold at the festival. Alex takes the lead on the 

cow/calf drop, Teresa brought the quilt for raffle, pie baking contest is seeking entries.  

 The nominating committee for 2015 officers includes: Fran Moxley, Roberta Henderson, & Karen 

Jones. Nominees will be presented at the October meeting. 

 The Halloween party for area youth will be October 25 at 6:00 p.m., with a Friday evening (10/24) 

setup. 

 Robin moved that the meeting be adjourned, Roberta seconded. Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Debbie McAdoo 
 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 In attendance: Ray Baker, Jerry Foster, Ralph Calvert, Manuel Grueser, Glenna Grim, Teresa Winning, Tom Winning, 

Richard Coe, June Coe, Marvin Marty, Candice Birch, Heidi Marty, Rhonda Meeks, Roberta Henderson, Peggy Grueser, 

Norm Shaner, Fran Moxley, Pat Davidson, Alex Couladis, Karen Jones, Walter Jones, Debbie McAdoo. 

 Pledge of allegiance led by Pat  

 Minutes of the September meeting were reviewed. Fran moved that they be approved as submitted, Rhonda seconded 

the motion, the motion carried. 

 Alex presented the treasurer’s report. The checking account balance is $12,830.  The remainder of the Coen bequest 

money has been set aside to cover the expenses of current renovations, the kitchen project and new exterior doors. 

 Corresponding secretary, Fran said there had been little activity for the month. 

 V.P. Peggy reported several reservations for the use of the building over the next several weeks. Additions and edits to 

the calendar came from the floor. 

 Maintenance committee reported much activity in preparation for the Jerseyville festival, including painting of benches, 

railings, doors; mowing, trimming, spraying, mulching and concrete patching. 

 History group reported that the auto tour was a success.  They are currently planning the dinner to honor area 

Veterans, Saturday, November 8, 2014. 

 Fran reported that the cookbooks are finished, several were sold at the Festival (price $10.00). She said she had 

received requests for purchase by mail. For $2.00 extra, the book can be mailed. 

 The new doors are installed, detail work to be completed within the next week or so. ALL work must be complete 

before payment will be made. The doors will then be rekeyed. 

 Distribution of the revised By Laws and Standing Rules has been pushed back until the November meeting. 

 The review of the rental agreement will take place at the November meeting. Committee for updating the agreement 

includes Teresa Winning, Robin Krivesti, Peggy Rist, and Heidi Marty. Fran will type the agreement for presentation. 

 Jerry Foster gave a preliminary report for the Jerseyville festival. Roughly, $3000 profit this year. Members felt this was 

very good considering the adverse weather on festival day. 

 The nominating committee for officers for the2015 year reported the candidates: Marvin Marty, President; Peggy Rist, 

V.P.; Pat Davidson, Recording Secretary; Alex Couladis, Treasurer.  Robin nominated Heidi Marty as Corresponding 

Secretary, Heidi accepted the nomination. 

 Rhonda reminded those in attendance the deadline for newsletter submissions would be 10/20/14. 

 Planning for the Halloween party is in full swing. Decorating and filling treat bags will be Oct. 24, the party, Saturday, 

October 25 at 6:00 p.m. The committee is requesting donations for treats. 

 Holiday bazaar will be Dec. 6, 2014 with set up Friday, Dec. 5. The Richland Area Volunteer Fire Department will be 

using the facility afterwards for their Christmas party. This year we would like to offer “Breakfast with Santa” during the 

event. Rhonda will chair this portion, Debbie assisting her. 

 Community Christmas potluck will be December 13, 5:30 p.m. Roberta and Rhonda will take the lead on this event. 

Heidi will coordinate activities for the children attending. 

 Valentine dinner date will be February 14, 2015.  “Remember Then” will be providing music. 

 Alex moved that the meeting be adjourned, Ray gave a second to the motion, the motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Debbie McAdoo 

  

October, 2014 Meeting Minutes - Draft 



 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
     

 

  

1 

2 3 4 

 

 

Election Day 

 

 
 

 

 
 

5 

 

 

6 

 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

 6:30—9pm 

Craft Night 

6:00 – 8:00 pm  

 

 

7 

 

8 

Recycling 

8am—noon  

 

 

 

 

 

Veteran’s Day 

Dinner 

5:30 pm 

 

 

9 

 

 

Contra Dance 

1:00 – 5:30 pm 

 

 

10 

 

11 

 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

 

12 

 

 

 

SCCA Meeting 

7:00 pm 

 

13 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

 6:30—9pm 

Family Night 

6:00 – 8:00 pm 

Senior Business 

Meeting 7:00 pm 

 

14 

 

Jammin’ In 

Jerseyville  

7:00 – 10:00 pm 

 

15 

 

16 

 

 

Private Party 

1:00 – 5:30 pm 

17 

 

18 

 

Open Computer 

and Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

History Meeting 

- 6:30 pm 

 

 
 

19 

 

20 

 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Sr. Poltuck/Bingo 

5:30 pm 

Craft Night 

6:00 – 8:00 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

 6:30—9pm 

 

21 

 

22 

 

Contra Dance 

7:00 pm – 11:30 pm 

 

 

23 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           30 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

24 
 

25 
 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

SCCA Executive 

Meeting 7:00 pm 

7:00 pm 

26 
 

27 
 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball 

 6:30—9pm 

Craft Night 

6:00 – 8:00 pm  
 

28 

 

29 

http://www.picgifs.com/clip-art/meeting/clip-art-meeting-532273-697691/


 
 

 

 

Upcoming Events:     February 14 – Valentine’s Dinner          

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 1 2 3 4 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, Home 

Ec, Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

Craft Night 

6:00 – 8:00 

 

5 6 

Holiday Bazaar 

10:00 am – 3:00 pm 

Breakfast with 

Santa 

9:00 am – 11:00 am 

  
Fire Department 

Holiday Party  

5:00 – 10:00 pm 

7 8 9 10 

SCCA Meeting 

Election of Officers 

7:00 pm 

11 

 

 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, 

Home Ec, 

Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

Craft Night 

6:00 – 8:00 

 
 

12 

 

Jammin’ in 

Jerseyville 

7:00 – 10:00 pm 

 

13 

Recycling 

 8am—noon 

 

 

Christmas Potluck 

5:30 pm 

Adults:  Bring 

White Elephant gift 

for Bingo 

Crafts for kids 

 
 

 

14 

 

 

 

 

15 

 

 

16 

 

Open Computer 

and Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

 

 

 

17 

 

 

18 

 

Open Center:  

11—2:   

(Computer, 

Home Ec, 

Library) 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

Family Night 

6:00 – 8:00 pm 
 

19 

 

 

20 

 

 

 

 

 

21 22 

 

 

23 

 

Open Computer and 

Library 

 6:00—9:00 pm 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

History Meeting 

6:30 pm 

 

24 

 

 

25 

Christmas Day 

Center Closed 

 

 

26 

 

27 

 

28 

 

 

 

 

 

 

29 

 

30 

 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

6:30—9pm 

 

 

31 

 

   

http://www.picgifs.com/clip-art/meeting/clip-art-meeting-532273-697691/


 

 

 

  

                   Who’s Who 
     President: Pat Davidson  

        740-662-4551 patonridge@aol.com 

     Vice President: Peggy Rist  

        740-590—8661 peggy-rist@ohiohills.com  

     Treasurer: Alex Couladis 

        740-592-4524 Couladis@gmail.com  

     Corresponding Secretary: Fran Moxley  

       740-985-4492 leuces@yahoo.com  
     Recording Secretary: Debbie McAdoo  

       750-566-2098 mcadood@ohio.edu  

     Publicity: Teresa Winning  

       740-662-6844 winning@frontier.com  

     Board Members:  

     Steve Kane:  

       740-591-4027 skane324@yahoo.com  

     Jerry Foster  

       740-590-0408 fosterhome63@gmail.com  

     Facility Rental and Reservations:  

     Peggy Rist  

       740-590—8661 peggy-rist@ohiohills.com  

     Librarian: Teresa Winning  

       740-662-6844 winning@frontier.com 

     Maintenance Committee: Jerry Foster  

       740-590-0408  

       fosterhome63@gmail.com  

     Open Gym: Marvin Marty 

       740-541-1852 mrvnmarty@yahoo.com  

     Open Computer: Gail Jordan  

       740-590-9537 gail.jordan@live.com  

     Editor: Rhonda Meeks  

       740-590-7705 rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

       Web Master:  Rhonda Meeks 

       740-590-7705 rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

     SSCA President: Reid Hart  

       740-592-4275 (home) 740-591-1816 (cell)   

Welcome New and Returning 
Members 

Donations 
 

Kim Alan and Annie Kyle 
Gary and Susan Buck 

 
 

  

SCCA Officers for 2014 (from left to right) 
Alex Couladis—Treasurer, Fran Moxley—Corresponding Secretary, Patricia Davidson—President, 

Peggy Rist—Vice President and Debbie McAdoo—Recording Secretary 

Visit us on the web 
http://www.shadecomcenter.wix.com

/shadecomcenter 

 

In 

Memoriam 
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Gail’s Crock Pot Chili 

By Gail Jordan 

 

Ingredients: 

1 lb. g. beef, turkey, soy or 

venison 

1 ½ Tbsp garlic 

powder 

1 can chili hot beans 2 Tbsp chili powder 

1 can black beans  

1 can aduki beans  

1 can diced tomatoes & 

chilis 

 

1 can stewed tomatoes  

 

Brown ground beef. Mix all ingredients in crock pot. 

Cook on low for 8-10 hours. 

 

Variations: Substitute other kinds of beans, such as 

pinto beans or kidney beans, but always use three 

different kinds. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
*Propane 20,000 BTU floor heater, used 2 yrs, $75 
*New woven wire fencing, 2 rolls Red brand 38"Hx330'L 
$110 ea. 2 rolls Motto high tensile 48"Hx330'L $120 ea. 
1 partial roll *Diamond mesh horse fence 52"H $20 

Call Teresa Winning at 740-662-6844 
 

Ruth’s Christmas Trees 
  Fresh cut and live-dug trees for sale:  Blue Spruce, 
Norway Spruce, Douglas Fir, Frasier Fir, White Pine and 
Scotch Pine.  Trees are four to thirteen feet tall.  
   Located at 15147 Coolville Ridge Road, County Road 75.  
Hours are 10 am - 6 pm every day, beginning the first day 
after Thanksgiving.  Cost is $12 and up.  

   For more information call Boyd Ruth at 740-591-
1937 or 740-593-8490. 
 
 

Shade Exchange Cook’s Corner 

 

 

 
 

Please help make the SCCA News a better service for you, our members. 
Newsletters will be printed bi-monthly, Jan.—Feb., Mar.—Apr., May—June, July-
Aug., Sept.—Oct., Nov.—Dec.  
 
We apologize for any names of volunteers who are not mentioned. It certainly is not 
done intentionally and we want you to know that all of our volunteers are greatly 
appreciated.  
 
Submit a recipe, photos, a short article, your “buy, sell, trade or give away” requests 
or ideas by the 15

th
 of Jan., Mar., May, July, Sept. and Nov. to Rhonda Meeks, 

Editor, at rhondameeks23@yahoo.com. Only written requests will be accepted.  

 

Respectfully, Rhonda Meeks 

From the Editor 



Cookbook order form – insert seperately 


